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DIRECTORS PRESENT (Listed Alphabetically by Last Name) 
Beth Adams, Fairfax County Fire and Rescue Dept. beth.adams@fairfaxcounty.gov 
Daniel Acosta, Prince William County Fire & Rescue, dacosta@pwcgov.org 
Michelle Beatty, Loudoun County Fire & Rescue, michelle.beatty@loudoun.gov 
Andrew Carver, City of Manassas Fire and Rescue, acarver@manassasva.gov 
Richard Cohen, PHI Air Medical Virginia rcohen@phihelico.com 
Jamie Cooper, Loudoun County Fire & Rescue, jcooper@loudoun.gov 
Paul DeHaven, Fairfax County Police Helicopter, paul.dehaven@fairfaxcounty.gov  
Craig Evans, Ex-Officio Member, Northern Virginia EMS Council craig@vaems.org 
Chris Gavurnik, MWAA, Christopher.gavurnik@mwaa.com 
Mark Guditus, Inova Fairfax Hospital, Mark.Guditus@inova.org 
Kathleen Harasek, Loudoun County Fire & Rescue, kathleen.harasek@loudoun.gov  
Stephen Hartman, Fairfax County Fire and Rescue stephen.hartman@fairfaxcounty.gov 
Brian Hricik, Alexandria Fire Department brian.hricik@alexandriava.gov 
Micah Kiger, Loudoun County Fire & Rescue, mkiger@loudoun.gov 
Kathleen Kramer, Arlington County Fire Department kkramer@arlingtonva.us 
Pamela Leins, HCA StoneSprings Hospital Center, pamela.leins@hcahealthcare.com 
Adam Lieb, Fairfax County Fire & Rescue, adam.lieb@fairfaxcounty.gov 
Michelle Ludeman, Ex-Officio Member, Northern Virginia EMS Council michelle@vaems.org 
Todd Lupton, City of Manassas Fire and Rescue tlupton@ci.manassas.va.us  
Anne Marsh, Arlington County Fire Department amarsh1@arlingtonva.us 
Wesley Melson, Lifecare Medical Transport wmelson@lifecare94.com 
John Morgan, MD, Loudoun County Fire and Rescue john.morgan@loudoun.gov 
Chip Morrison, Prince William County Fire & Rescue, cmorrison@pwgov.org 
Keith Morrison, HCA Reston Hospital keith.morrison@hcahealthcare.com 
Tom Olander, City of Fairfax Fire Department olanderte@verizon.net 
Kate Passow, Physician Transport Services kate.passow@amr.net  
Joseph Reshetar, Member-at-Large, Arlington County Fire Dept. jreshe@arlingtonva.gov  
Clare Sabio, Arlington County Fire Department csabio@arlingtonva.us  
Aaron Schutt, City of Manassas Park Fire and Rescue, a.schutt@manassasparkva.gov 
Rachel Short, Loudoun County Fire & Rescue, rshort@loudoun.gov  
Nathan Strong, Prince William County Fire & Rescue, nstrong@pwcgov.org 
Neha Sullivan, MD, Prince William County Fire and Rescue OMD, nsullivan@pwcgov.org  
Laura Vandegrift, Northern Virginia EMS Council, laura@vaems.org 
Scott Weir, MD, Fairfax County Fire, and Rescue OMD scott.weir@fairfaxcounty.gov 
 
DIRECTORS NOT PRESENT (Listed Alphabetically by Last Name) 
Dan Avstreih, MD, Fairfax County Fire & Rescue Dept, dan.avstreih@fairfaxcounty.gov 
Kelsea Bonkoski, Alexandria Fire Department kelsea.bonkowski@alexandriava.gov 
Wendy Bowman, MWAA, wendy.bowman@mwaa.com 
Josh Brandon, City of Manassas Park Fire and Rescue j.brandon@manassasparkva.gov 
Gary Brown, Ex-Officio Member, VDH Office of EMS gary.brown@vdh.virginia.gov 
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Richard Bonnett, Metropolitan Washington Airports Authority richard.bonnett@mwaa.com 
Rob Clemons, City of Manassas Fire and Rescue rclemons@ci.manassas.va.us 
Richard Cluff, Fauquier County Fire & Rescue, rich.cluff@fauquiercounty.gov 
David Coullahan, Physicians Transport Services, dcoullahan@ptsems.com  
Robert Crandall, Arlington County Fire Department, rcrandall@arlingtonva.us 
Kathleen Deal, Northern Virginia Community College, kdeal@nvcc.edu 
Craig DeAtley, Fairfax Police Helicopter craig.deatley@medstar.net 
Luis Eljaiek, MD, Ex-Officio Member, Physicians Transport Services OMD, lfeljai@sentara.com  
Jeff Ferfolia, MWAA, jeff.ferfolia@mwaa.com 
Matthew Fox, City of Manassas Fire and Rescue mfox@manassasva.gov 
Dan Hanfling, MD, Ex-Officio Member, PHI Air Medical Virginia Co-OMD, dan.hanfling@inova.org  
William E. Hauda II, MD, Ex-Officio Member, Fairfax Co. Police Dept. Co-OMD, 
william.hauda@fairfaxcounty.gov  
Ryland Kendrick, Fairfax County Fire & Rescue Dept, ryland.kendrick@fairfaxcounty.gov 
Joey King, Lifecare Medical Transport jking@lifecare94.com 
Mark Kordalski, Fairfax County Fire and Rescue Department, mark.kordalski@fairfaxcounty.gov 
Darrin Lisse, MD, MWAA Co-OMD dlisse@icloud.com 
Joseph Marfori, MD, Alexandria Fire Department OMD josephmarfori@gmail.com 
Leonard Mascaro, Ex-Officio Member, VDH Office of EMS, leonard.mascaro@vdh.virginia.gov 
Tom Mayer, MD, Fairfax Co. Police Dept. OMD, tmayer@best-practices.com  
Blane McGlothlin, Prince William County Fire & Rescue, bmcglothlin@pwcgov.org 
Mark Nary, City of Manassas Fire and Rescue mnary@ci.manassas.va.us 
Brian Orndoff, City of Fairfax Fire Department, brian.orndoff@fairfaxva.gov  
Tom Oliver, City of Manassas Park Fire and Rescue t.oliver@manassasparkva.gov 
Danielle Pesce, MD, City of Manassas/Manassas Park Fire, dpesce@manassasva.gov 
Marie Powell, Metropolitan Washington Airports Authority marie.powell@mwaa.com 
Gary Sargent, Northern Virginia Community College gsargent@nvcc.edu 
Michael Semchyshyn, MD. Ex-Officio Member, MWAA Co-OMD, mikesem@gwu.edu  
Serdar Serttas, PHI Air Medical, sserttas@phihelico.com 
David Skibbie, MD, PHI AirCare Medevac Co-OMD, dskibbie@gwu.edu  
E. Reed Smith, MD, Arlington County Fire Department Co-OMD rsmith@arlingtonva.us 
James Soaper, City of Manassas Park Fire and Rescue j.soaper@manassasparkva.gov 
Alex Stephenson, Prince William County Fire & Rescue, astephenson@pwcgov.org 
Nicholas Sutingco, MD, City of Fairfax Fire Department OMD nick.sutingco@vemadocs.com 
Dave Swartz, MWAA, david.swartz@mwaa.com 
Jamie Tharp, City of Manassas Park Fire and Rescue j.tharp@manassasparkva.gov 
James Vafier, MD, Northern Virginia Community College PCD, vafier@msn.com  
Andrew Vita, City of Fairfax Fire Department andrew.vita@fairfaxva.gov 
Ray Whatley, Alexandria Fire Department ray.whatley@alexandriava.gov 
 
 
GUESTS 
Byron Andrews, Sterling Volunteer Rescue Squad, bandrews@sterlingrescue.org 
Jonathan Arnburg, Inova Health System, jonathan.arnburg@inova.org 
Craig French, Inova Loudoun Hospital, craig.french@inova.org 
Mark Marini, AEC, mark.marini@aecare911.org 
Eric Reist, Inova Health System, eric.reist@inova.org 
Chris Vernovai, VA Office of EMS, chris.vernovai@vdh.virginia.gov  
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Council President Anne Marsh welcomed all in attendance and called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.  

• No representatives from the public were present to address the Board. 
 

Approval of Minutes 
Minutes from the NVEMSC Board of Directors held December 17, 2020, were sent for review by email 

• Kate Kramer made a motion to accept the minutes from the December meeting as written, 
seconded by Brian Hricik 

o The minutes were unanimously approved. 
 

Treasurer’s report   
• The Treasurer’s report was sent via email for review along with the financials for December and 

January. 
o Brian Hricik made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as submitted, seconded by 

Kate Kramer. 
o The report was unanimously approved. 

 
President’s Reports 
President Anne Marsh advised there was no report for this meeting.  We are pleased that vaccinations 
are being rolled out throughout the region for administration. 
 
Executive Director’s Report 

• The DHS contract for Dulles Airport was extended through June 30, 2021.  
o The staff remains in a ready reserve status with no indications of redeploying. 

• The Council received 1520 Abbott BinaxNOW COVID-19 Antigen Test Kits 
o There are 40 test cards per box 
o They are to be used within 7 days of symptom onset 
o There is a weekly online training for the test cards through Abbott 
o The Council has a regional CLIA Waiver for these tests 
o There is reporting data that is required immediately after each test 
o Please email the Council if you’d like to get a box of tests and you’ll be forwarded the 

link for the training and the reporting requirements 
o All tests expire in early or mid-May 2021 
o Dr. Sullivan asked if anyone is asking ride-alongs if they’ve been tested 

 Brian Hricik from Alexandria Fire advised they have no mandate for staff or 
students 
 Prince William County has no mandate for staff, unsure about students 

o There are bi-weekly meetings with Inova Blood Donor Services 
 They are going to look into UASI funding for infrastructure for regional 

equipment and 100 units of whole blood for circulation 
• The financials remain solid and the second quarter reports have been submitted to OEMS 
• Ashes2Art continues to have classes for first responders, law enforcement, and their families 

free of charge 
o They are working on a mindful decontamination kit which will be a tangible toolkit with 

items for distressing 
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o They are currently working on what these kits will look like for different people and their 
experiences 

o Kathy recently finished a blog post on her interview with Daniel Sundahl.  He is a 
paramedic and a very talented artist.  

 You can view his art and purchase prints at www.dansunphotos.com 
 You can view the blog post on www.Ashes2Art.org 

• Craig is having weekly meetings with Alan Stillman from Stroke Smart 
o They’re working on videos for government entities on how to be a Stroke Smart 

Community 
• There is virtual burn training in March with MedStar 
• Our first Acute Systems of Care meeting will be next Wednesday, February 10, 2021 

o This will focus on bringing out of hospital Cardiac Arrest, Stroke and STEMI partners 
together to share and collaborate on care across these systems of care 

 
 
STATE AND REGIONAL COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
AHA Training Center 
Ray Whatley provided the following report. 
 

• All AHA Instructors and Training Centers must be teaching the 2020 Guidelines healthcare 
courses (BLS, ACLS, PALS) using 2020 Guidelines course materials. This was effective February 1, 
2021. 

• All Training Site Coordinators have received the new 2020 Exams. Instructors that need access 
to the exams should contact their Training Site Coordinator. 

• The existing inventory of 2015 BLS, ACLS, and PALS eCards, has been automatically transitioned 
to 2020 inventory.  

o For more information on transition timelines, please review our transition timeline on 
the AHA Instructor Network Science & Guidelines News page (under Instructor 
Resources). 

• The 2020 Guidelines Transition Timelines & Processes flyer is attached to these minutes. 

State EMS Advisory Board  
Beth Adams reported the following update: 

• Meetings remain canceled due to COVID-19 capacity restrictions.  They will possibly meet in 
March 

• The Executive Committee is still meeting to handle business requirements 
 
Provider Health and Safety 
Brian Hricik reported meetings have also been postponed. 
 
EMS Performance Improvement & Trauma Committee 
Dr. Weir provided the following update: 

• There was a meeting on December 9, 2020. 
o The trauma topic was tourniquet use 
o The medical topic was cardiac arrest 
o The system topic was the use of First Watch/First Pass 

http://www.dansunphotos.com/
http://www.ashes2art.org/
https://click.heartemail.org/?qs=88b5133b153703498088750c99611184271caa7192d3da9b0183fbdb9bad0c7fdaff273e2120b27ca6dc3b09a915c2aaa07490a7596c24a0
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• The 2021 meetings will be on the following dates.  Topics to be determined. 
o Wednesday, March 10, 2021 
o Wednesday, June 8, 2021 
o Wednesday, September 8, 2021 
o Wednesday, December 8, 2021  

 
Medevac Committee 
Paul DeHaven advised there was no meeting held and no updates are available.    

 
Regional Medical Directors & State Medical Direction Committee 
Dr. Morgan reported the following: 

• They meet every two weeks virtually to discuss COVID, DEA regulations, vaccine information, 
etc. 

o These are not official business meetings because they’re held virtually 
o They must have official meetings in person so they are awaiting the lift of restrictions 

• During the most recent state meeting, they discussed the feelings on vaccinators below the level 
of AEMT and paramedic 

o The OMDs agreed to allow AEMT to vaccinate as it’s in the Scope of Practice 
 Loudoun County starting using them this week 

o There is legislation to consider using basic EMTs and even those recently expired in the 
last few years.  This will not include EMR level 
 There are concerns with EMS providers drawing up meds and changing 

concentrations for certain vaccines 
• If the EMTs are used, they’ll have the meds drawn up by an ALS provider 

then the EMT can administer 
• This is still under consideration and has not been finalized 

 
Training and Certification Committee 
Michelle Ludeman provided the following report: 
 They have not met in person since last year 
 There was an EC Update sent by email from Chad Blosser 
 National Registry has updated its website 

o VA OEMS has created the NREMT Recert 2.0 and it is on their website to assist providers 
 National Registry has provision certifications that will expire December 31, 2021. 

o If the psychomotor exam hasn’t been completed by January 1, 2022, they will report this 
to the Regulation and Compliance Division of VA OEMS and the provisional certification 
will be revoked 

 There is a data exchange issue with National Registry and VA OEMS 
o Virginia doesn’t provide provisional certifications for EMT & EMR but the National 

Registry does 
 People are getting cards from National Registry but they aren’t being sent to VA 

OEMS 
 National Registry is conducting continuing education audits 

o They will reach out to Debbie Akers at OEMS to verify and assist with the audits and 
verify the continuing education records 
 Please keep your records together by recertification date in case you are 

audited and need to provide proof 
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Other Committees 
 
VAGEMSA 
Brian Hricik advised of the following update: 

• A virtual meeting will be held on March 5, 2021, and an email invite was sent out 
• They plan to discuss HB1818 for workers comp to include EMS in the Heart Lung Bill 

o On the Senate side, they eliminated the retroactivity but going forward it could be 
included if it passes 
 Because of the retroactivity being removed, anyone currently on the job won’t 

be covered, only those hired now and going forward 
o There is also a locality option that will go to County and City officials to get it added to 

benefits 
o The hope is for presumptive positive if you got hired already and passed a physical then 

got diagnosed later you could be covered 
o If localities don’t sign on, it’s more of a decorative bill than useful 
o COVID “essential worker” bill latest information is that you must have a positive 

diagnosis by a physician, not just a presumptive positive. 
 One is for law enforcement, one is for EMS, firefighters, and healthcare 

providers only 
 This is also not retroactive at this time 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
None  
 
JURISDICTIONAL REPORTS 
 
City of Alexandria Fire Department 
Deputy Chief of EMS Brian Hricik provided the following update:   

• They are in the process of significant changes due to reorganization 
o They are creating a Battalion Management Team that will consist of a Battalion Chief an 

EMS Captain on the east side of the city 
• On the west side of the city, it will be at Battalion Chief and their aide 
• This will allow the teams to work together in one vehicle 

• They are deployed in a quad cab truck with a box 
o They are promoting 14 EMS lieutenants that will go to EMS chase cars 

• A Shift lieutenant will be on three of the six transport units as FTOs 
• One EMS lieutenant will go to EMS training and MIHCP 

o There may be some changes with moving apparatus but they will notify everyone when 
the time comes 

o They are relocating specialty service units 
• MOT will go from Station 201 to Station 204 
• Hazmat on the north side will go to the west side of the city 
• Rescue 206 will go to the northeast end of the City at Station 209 
• Technical Rescue is being moved to the east end of the city 

• Two new Braun ambulances have been received and will go into service this month 
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• Chip Myers who is an Alexandria Retiree and has been active in EMS in VA, NC, and WV was 
diagnosed just before Christmas with COVID-19 and was eventually transferred to Johns Hopkins 
Hospital 

o He has been on ECMO for a month and is being weaned off now 
o Byron Andrews has been the family liaison 
o Please keep Chip and his family in your thoughts and prayers 

 
Arlington County Fire Department 
EMS Battalion Chief Anne Marsh provided the following update: 

• They currently have zero quarantined or isolated employees at this time 
• Kate Kramer is working diligently on the vaccine programs in the county 

o Kate advised of the following information: 
• 76% of the staff has received a vaccine in their department 
• They are staffing a BLS ambulance at Public Health during vaccine clinics to 

handle any BLS reactions that do not require transport such as oxygen, Benadryl 
administration, etc. 

• 27 AL providers are fully trained vaccinators integrated with the Public health 
Clinic and they are currently discussing creating a mobile clinic 

o Kate asked if anyone was currently using EMTs to vaccinate 
• Wesley Melson from LifeCare advised they’re mobile vaccinating in conjunction 

with the Rappahannock Rapidan Health District and are starting with the use of 
Paramedics but will try to use EMTs when allowed 

• They are being given a list by the Health District of who is in need 
• They have both bariatric units deployed 
• The ET3 deployment plan is in process 

o They will work on alternate destinations in April 
o Treat in place, trying to get HER and physician billing in place 

• They are working on an October timeline 
 
City of Fairfax Fire Department 
Tom Olander advised there was no report 
 
Fairfax County Fire & Rescue  
Beth Adams provided the following update: 

• They are also anticipating changes within the organization but have nothing solid yet 
• 148th recruit school is in session and had a 100% pass rate on their NREMT 

o This is the first class with all internal instructors 
• Paramedic class 2020-02 is just entering Phase 3 and will finish in two months 

o These will be a BLS only unit but an engine will follow with an ALS provider and ALS 
equipment 

 
Fairfax County Police Helicopter Division 
Paul DeHaven advised of the following report: 

• They are doing well at Manassas Airport and the West Ox facility is still on target for completion 
• They have several students currently in the VCU paramedic program 
• They are currently doing interviews for a part-time paid OMD 

o The OMDs in the past have been volunteers 
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• Their paramedics did vaccinator training to be able to assist the local Health Department 
• They recently completed additional Narcan training for officers 

 
Fauquier County DFREM 
No representation 
 
Loudoun County Fire and Rescue 
Dr. John Morgan reported the following updates: 

• They started administering employee vaccines last Monday for themselves and MWAA 
o They received 900 doses for these vaccines 
o They are also using the former Nordstrom site at Dulles Town Center as a vaccine site 

 They have created a pod to get doses from the Health Department and are using 
their Paramedics to administer the vaccines 

• They had their first two deployments of the Whole Blood program 
o Both were trauma patients 

 Once was an LCSO deputy who was shot at a local Walmart on a call  
 

City of Manassas Fire and Rescue 
Todd Lupton advised of the following update: 

• Thank you to the Board, Executive Board, and office staff for all of the hard work on putting this 
Council in a great financial state 

• They are working with the Health Department on providing vaccinators to assist them 
• They are currently recruiting as they have 4 vacancies at this time 

o They recently lost 6 to other agencies in the region 
o They always have difficulty recruiting paramedics 

• They are implementing new Zoll ventilators in March 
 

City of Manassas Park Fire & Rescue 
Aaron Schutt provided the following update: 

• They are working on purchasing a new Braun ambulance 
o They are hoping for a June or July timeframe 

• They received four Zoll ventilators and are working on the training for those now 
• They do not have anyone in quarantine or isolation at this time 

o 11 employees have gotten their second vaccine dose 
• Two new employees have started and are in their paramedic internship 

 
MWAA 
Christopher Gavurnik provided the following update: 

• They still have a low traveler volume but it’s slowly picking up 
• Call volume is starting to pick up as well and there’s more mutual aid 
• 84% of their staff has started the vaccine process and 74% have had their second dose 

 
Prince William County Fire and Rescue 
EMS Captain Daniel Acosta provided the following update: 

• They are working on vaccines for staff like other agencies 
• Recruit school just finished and a new one is starting soon 

o They have 18 paramedics from the recent class 



Northern Virginia EMS Council  
Board of Directors Minutes – February 4, 2021 

9 | P a g e  
 

• A final Intermediate to Paramedic upgrade will be taking place soon 
• They are doing an upgrade to their Lifepak 15s 
• Dr. Sullivan advised they have about 60% of their staff vaccinated with the first shot being given 

about 2 weeks ago 
 
LifeCare Medical Transport 
Wesley Melson advised there is nothing to report 

 
Northern Virginia Community College 
No Representation 
 
OEMS Program Representative  
Chris Vernovai advised there is no update 

 
PHI Aircare 
Rick Cohen provided the following update: 

• Aircare 6 will be in Culpeper around May 1, 2021.  The aircraft is currently in Front Royal 
o They are upgrading to a 135 aircraft 

• They have positions open and are interviewing now 
• Debbie McIntyre has been with Aircare since the 1980s and is currently a supervisor in 

Fredericksburg.  She is retiring next week 
 

Physicians Transport 
Kate Passow advised of the following update: 

• They have no staff in quarantine or isolation at this time 
• They remain busy 
• Thanks to Inova for allowing their providers to be vaccinated under them 

 
HCA Reston Hospital Center  
Keith Morrison reported the following updates 

• Their neuro bi-plane suite with GWU is going well 
• They have partnered with Prince William County Fire & Rescue to host clinical rotations for their 

paramedic programs 
• They have currently vaccinated approximated 4000 and are assisting the Health Department 
• There is an upcoming education opportunity with trauma services and the helicopter 
• They are down to 30 COVID patients being treated at the hospital 
• In August 2021, they will have a free-standing Emergency Department in Tyson’s Corner 

complete with CT, lab, x-ray, etc. 
 

HCA StoneSprings Hospital 
Pam Leins provided the following update: 

• HCA Reston and StoneSprings Hospitals have a joint Facebook page called HCA Northern Virginia 
EMS 

• They also started yesterday with paramedic clinical rotations with Prince William County Fire & 
Rescue 

• They are well into their vaccination efforts and are vaccinating EMS, fire department, and law 
enforcement 
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• The construction on the Behavioral Health Unit is starting soon 
• Free-standing Emergency Department construction to start at the end of the month 
• Their bariatric surgery program will start toward the end of this month 
• They are doing a blood drive with Red Cross at the Arcola VFD annex on the first Wednesday of 

the even moths 
• They now have an onsite OB hospitalist 24/7/365 

 
Inova Fairfax Hospital  
Mark Guditus reported the following update: 

• Their sympathies go out to Loudoun County Fire & Rescue on their recent loss  
• They have their Comprehensive Stroke Center visit later in February 
• There is an overflow section for the ED for those who are identified as needing to stay 12+ hours 
• Eric Reist from Inova Health System provided the following updates: 

o They currently have 187 COVID positive patients being treated 
 The hospitals peaked around January 18th 

o They are partnering with other hospitals and EMS agencies for blood donations 
 They are currently in a negative state for all types except for O- and A- blood 

o They are celebrating giving over 100,000 doses of the COVID vaccine at the Inova Center 
for Personal Health 
 This is 45% of all doses administered in Northern Virginia 
 They are working on a site in Alexandria 
 Kudos to Dr. Morgan on his impressive site in Loudoun County 

o Thanks to EMS providers for responding professionally when called to vaccine clinics for 
transports 

o They are looking to expand the Springfield facility and move Alexandria Hospital to the 
Landmark Mall site in the next 1-2 years 
 Strategic expansion is coming in the future 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• The following plans need to be reviewed and voted on.  There are no changes at this time but 
changes will likely be coming throughout this year as the committees meet.  All plans were sent 
out via email before this meeting for review. 

o Trauma Triage Plan 
o Regional Stroke Plan 
o Strategic Plan 
o Multiple Casualty Incident Manual 

• MOTION:  Beth Adams made a motion to reinstate all plans as written. 
• SECOND: Brian Hricik 

• MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY    
• The Regional EMS Drug Dispensing Sheet was updated in January 2021 to include misoprostol 

and hypertonic saline 
o Kate Kramer from Arlington County Fire Department asked if 25mg of oral Benadryl 

could be added as they’re using this for vaccination reactions 
• Craig asked that the exact wording be sent for the form to be updated 

o MOTION:  Beth Adams made a motion to accept the form as provided with the 
anticipation to add 25mg oral Benadryl as requested by Arlington County 

• SECOND: Kate Kramer 
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• MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY    
   

Motion to adjourn 11:45 am. 
 
The next Board of Directors Meeting will be held on April 1, 2021.  A Zoom link will be sent to all 
participants in advance.  
 
 
 

CERTIFICATION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Northern Virginia EMS Council 
7250 Heritage Village Plaza, Ste. 102 

Gainesville, VA  20155 
 

I, Craig Evans, Executive Director of the Northern Virginia EMS Council certify that the above minutes are 
a true and correct transcript of the minutes of a meeting of the Board of Directors of the Northern 
Virginia EMS Council held via Zoom on December 17, 2020, and that the meeting was duly called and 
held in all respects in accordance with the laws of the state of Virginia and bylaws of the corporation and 
that a quorum was present.  The minutes were officially approved at the _____________________, 
2021, meeting of the Board of Directors of the Northern Virginia EMS Council. 

__________________________________  __________________________________ 

Craig A. Evans                                 Date 
Executive Director 
Northern Virginia EMS Council  



2020 Guidelines Transition Timelines & Processes 
FOR AHA BLS, ACLS, & PALS Course Materials 

eLearning  

(HeartCode® BLS, ACLS, PALS) 

eCards  

(BLS, ACLS, PALS) 

 

eBooks/Streaming Videos  

(BLS, ACLS, PALS) 

 

 
 

Transition Date: February 1, 2021 

-Unactivated eLearning licenses for 

2015 HeartCode will automatically 

transition to 2020 licenses.  

 

 

What this means: 

-For customers who have purchased 

the 2015 HeartCode course but have 

not activated their license, the original 

license will automatically give the 

student access to the 2020 version of 

the course when it is activated. 

 

Through January 31, 2021 

-The customer’s existing inventory will 

continue to access the 2015 version of 

the course and not the 2020 version. 

Customers may purchase new 

inventory of the 2020 courses for use 

before February 1, 2021, to gain access 

to the 2020 course sooner. 

 

-Only unused, unactivated 2015 keys 

will be transitioned to the 2020 course. 

 

-Anyone who has already accessed 

their eLearning course will continue to 

see the 2015 version of the course. If 

the license has never been used, they 

will gain access to the 2020 version 

when a customer activates that license 

after January 31, 2021. 

 

-Both versions of HeartCode BLS, ACLS 

or PALS – 2015 and 2020 – will be 

available for purchase. 

 
 

Transition Date: February 1, 2021 

-Any un-issued inventory of eCards for 2015 

BLS, ACLS, or PALS, will be automatically 

transitioned to the 2020 BLS, ACLS, or PALS 

eCard. 

 

What this means: 

-Applies to un-issued and reclaimed eCards. 

 

 

 

 

 

Through January 31, 2021 

-2015 provider eCards that have not been 

issued to a student by January 31, 2021, will 

automatically transition to 2020 provider 

eCards on February 1, 2021. Please note, 

2020 eCards may not be issued for 2015 

courses, so all 2015 eCards for courses 

conducted using 2015 materials must be 

issued by January 31, 2021. 

 

-Both versions of eCards – 2015 and 2020 – 

will be available for purchase through 

January 31, 2021. There should not be any 

2015 version courses that are offered after 

January 31, 2021. 

 

 

 

 

-Existing 2015 BLS, ACLS, or PALS eBook 

and Streaming Video codes will not 

update to 2020 eBooks/Streaming 

Videos. 

 

 

What this means: 

-Just like with print, once purchased, 

customers cannot exchange 2015 

eBooks or streaming videos for 2020 

products. For example, if customers 

purchased the 2015 version of the BLS 

Provider Manual eBook, the code will 

always access the 2015 version. The 

customer will need to purchase a new 

code to have access to the 2020 BLS 

Provider Manual eBook. 

 

Through January 31, 2021 

-Both versions of BLS, ACLS, or PALS 

eBooks/Streaming Videos – 2015 and 

2020- will be available for purchase. 

 



Meeting ID Topic Start Time End Time User Emailuration (Minute Participants

87864423053 NVEMSC Board of Directors Meeting 2/4/2021 9:39 2/4/2021 11:48
craig@va
ems.org 130 57

Name (Original Name) User Email Join Time Leave Time
Duration 
(Minutes) Guest

15712593598 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 11:16 80 Yes
Aaron Schutt a.schutt@manassasparkva.gov 2/4/2021 9:59 2/4/2021 11:45 106 Yes
Adam Lieb Fairfax County F&R (Ada  adam.lieb@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 10:00 2/4/2021 11:45 106 Yes
Andrew Carver acarver@manassasva.gov 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 11:47 112 Yes
Anne Marsh amarsh1@arlingtonva.us 2/4/2021 10:02 2/4/2021 11:45 104 Yes
beth adams beth.adamsroemmelt@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 9:58 2/4/2021 10:05 7 Yes
beth adams beth.adamsroemmelt@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 10:06 2/4/2021 10:12 7 Yes
beth adams beth.adamsroemmelt@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 10:11 2/4/2021 11:45 95 Yes
Brian Hricik brian.hricik@alexandriava.gov 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 11:45 110 Yes
Byron Andrews bandrews@sterlingrescue.org 2/4/2021 10:39 2/4/2021 11:45 67 Yes
Chip Morrison cmorrison@pwcgov.org 2/4/2021 10:03 2/4/2021 11:45 103 Yes
Chris Gavurnik christopher.gavurnik@mwaa.com 2/4/2021 10:05 2/4/2021 11:45 101 Yes
Chris Vernovai chris.vernovai@vdh.virginia.gov 2/4/2021 10:01 2/4/2021 11:47 107 Yes
Clare Sabio csabio797@gmail.com 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 10:07 12 Yes
Clare Sabio csabio797@gmail.com 2/4/2021 10:09 2/4/2021 11:45 97 Yes
Craig Evans craig@vaems.org 2/4/2021 9:39 2/4/2021 11:48 130 No
Craig French craig.french@inova.org 2/4/2021 9:59 2/4/2021 11:00 62 Yes
Daniel Acosta dacosta@pwcgov.org 2/4/2021 9:59 2/4/2021 11:45 107 Yes
Eric Reist eric.reist@inova.org 2/4/2021 10:02 2/4/2021 11:45 104 Yes
James Cooper jamie.cooper@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 9:57 2/4/2021 11:45 109 Yes
John Morgan john.morgan@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 9:59 2/4/2021 10:12 13 Yes
John Morgan john.morgan@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 10:06 2/4/2021 10:14 9 Yes
John Morgan john.morgan@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 11:00 2/4/2021 11:12 12 Yes
John Morgan john.morgan@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 10:12 2/4/2021 11:45 94 Yes
jonathan arnburg jonathan.arnburg@inova.org 2/4/2021 10:14 2/4/2021 11:26 73 Yes
Joseph Reshetar jreshe@arlingtonva.us 2/4/2021 10:01 2/4/2021 11:45 104 Yes



Kate Kramer kkramer@arlingtonva.us 2/4/2021 9:58 2/4/2021 11:45 107 Yes
Kate Passow kate.passow@gmr.net 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 11:45 110 Yes
Kathleen Harasek kharasek@sterlingrescue.org 2/4/2021 10:03 2/4/2021 11:45 103 Yes
keith morriso keith.morrison@hcahealthcare.com 2/4/2021 10:07 2/4/2021 11:45 99 Yes
Laura Vandegrift NV EMS Council laura@vaems.org 2/4/2021 9:57 2/4/2021 11:48 112 Yes
mark Guditus mark.guditus@inova.org 2/4/2021 10:02 2/4/2021 11:45 104 Yes
Mark Marini mark.marini@aecare911.org 2/4/2021 9:46 2/4/2021 9:56 10 Yes
Mark Marini mark.marini@aecare911.org 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 10:06 11 Yes
Mark Marini mark.marini@aecare911.org 2/4/2021 10:06 2/4/2021 11:16 70 Yes
Micah Kiger - Loudoun County FR (  micah.kiger@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 9:59 2/4/2021 11:45 106 Yes
Michelle Beatty michelle.beatty@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 10:35 40 Yes
Michelle Beatty michelle.beatty@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 10:36 2/4/2021 11:45 70 Yes
Michelle Ludeman NVEMS Council michelle@vaems.org 2/4/2021 10:07 2/4/2021 11:48 102 Yes
Nate Strong nstrong@pwcgov.org 2/4/2021 10:03 2/4/2021 10:12 9 Yes
Nate Strong nstrong@pwcgov.org 2/4/2021 10:11 2/4/2021 11:45 94 Yes
Neha Sullivan nsullivan@pwcgov.org 2/4/2021 10:00 2/4/2021 11:45 105 Yes
Pamela Leins pamela.leins@hcahealthcare.com 2/4/2021 10:16 2/4/2021 11:46 90 Yes
Paul DeHaven brian.bowman@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 10:05 2/4/2021 11:45 101 Yes
Rachel Short rachel.short@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 9:46 2/4/2021 9:56 10 Yes
Rachel Short rachel.short@loudoun.gov 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 11:45 110 Yes
Rick Cohen rcohen@phiairmedical.com 2/4/2021 10:02 2/4/2021 11:45 104 Yes
Scott weir scott.weir@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 10:06 2/4/2021 11:46 101 Yes
Steve Hartman stephen.hartman@fairfaxcounty.gov 2/4/2021 10:24 2/4/2021 11:32 69 Yes
thomas olander olanderte@verizon.net 2/4/2021 9:46 2/4/2021 9:52 7 Yes
thomas olander olanderte@verizon.net 2/4/2021 9:56 2/4/2021 11:45 110 Yes
Todd Lupton tlupton@manassasva.gov 2/4/2021 9:59 2/4/2021 11:45 107 Yes
Wesley Melson (15407354888) 2/4/2021 10:02 2/4/2021 11:45 104 Yes
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